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To enhance availability of affordable state-of-the-art secondary and tertiary healthcare services

Union Health Ministry has entered into a tripartite Memorandum of Understanding (MoU) with Banaras Hindu University 
(BHU) and Ministry of Education to provide enhanced funding and technical support to Institute of Medical Sciences (IMS), 
BHU.

The Memorandum of Understanding (MoU) enables provision of grant in aid to IMS, BHU by the Ministry of Health and 
Family Welfare (MoHFW) on the lines of new All India Institute of Medical Sciences (AIIMS) set up under the Pradhan Mantri 
Swasthya Suraksha Yojana (PMSSY).

The provision of grant to IMS BHU by MoHFW will enhance the availability of affordable state-of-the-art secondary and 
tertiary health care services to the people of the region. It will contribute significantly in reducing referrals by enhancing 
delivery of clinical care services. This will result not only in increased patient experience and satisfaction but is expected to 
notably reduce out of pocket expenditure on patient care.

Union Health Ministry has from time to time been providing support to IMS, BHU under various schemes for establishment of 
new facilities and upgradation of existing ones. Considering the excellence of IMS BHU and its potential to further improve 
the quality of health care services, need was felt for providing enhanced support to enable it to deliver healthcare services of 
highest standards.
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